Chaplain & Pastoral Care Referral Disclaimer
VFR Ministry is honored to provide spiritual guidance and referrals to chaplains and pastoral care providers. However, all referred chaplains and organizations operate as independent entities and are not employees, agents, or representatives of VFR Ministry.
While we strive to connect members with faith-based support, VFR Ministry does not endorse, supervise, or assume liability for any advice, counseling, or services provided by chaplains or pastoral care providers. Any engagement is voluntary and at the discretion of the individual or organization seeking care.
By using this referral service, members and organizations acknowledge that VFR Ministry is not responsible for any interactions, outcomes, or disputes related to chaplain or pastoral care services.
For questions or concerns, please contact VFR Ministry directly.

